
Addendum 1 

 

The proposal submission deadline is extended until May 31, 2022 at 2:30 PM. 

 

Q: What size is the pipe from the area inlet at the rear of the building to the junction box under the 

building? 

A: 27” CMP 

 

Q: Will the City allow the liner to be 27” from end to end? 

A: No, the existing pipe is undersized. No reduction in size will be allowed.  

 

Q: Is a copy of the video available that was previously performed by the City? 

A: Yes, e-mail Kenny.morris@springfieldtn.gov for a copy.  

 

Q: Is the City willing to perform any required excavations? 

A: No.  

 

Q: Is there access to the junction box from inside the building? 

A: No 

 

Q: Is the City willing to perform traffic control? 

A: No. 

 

Q: What permitting is required? 

A: Coordinate with TDOT for traffic control and work performed adjacent to Memorial Blvd as needed, 

no other permitting is required.  
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